EDR Nu	Decision Taken By	Decision	Reason	Key Decision	Confidential	Date of Decision
318.21	Deputy Leader (Leisure, Amenities and Tourism)	1. Engage Halliday Lighting to undertake a load bearing test to the existing structures (lighting columns) around the artificial turf hockey pitch to confirm the suitability for installation of new LED floodlights onto the existing structures at a cost of £1,250; 2. On receiving a positive test result Halliday Lighting to undertake installation of the replacement LED floodlighting at a cost of £35,669.06 (which shall include the cost of the load bearing test); 3. In the event of a negative test result the Authority will either: (a) Look to secure monies to deliver the remedial works before proceeding with Halliday Lighting for the LED works, or; (b) Explore further options should the remedial works not be feasible, and will not proceed with Halliday Lighting Using Section 106 funds relating to planning agreement P/2012/01467.	The current floodlights on the pitch at Shobnall Leisure Complex have deteriorated over the years and are not ideal for sports performance. Replacing the current lights will refresh the lighting on the pitch area and provide a more energy efficient source of lighting, building on the agreed replacement of the artificial turf pitch at the facility. LED lights would have a guarantee of around ten years, in comparison to the current type, which come with a one year guarantee, providing further value for money and assurance. The structural load test would enable the Council to understand whether the current structures suit LED lighting, before any future decisions are made on replacing the lights.	No	No	25/06/2021
328.21	Leader of the Council	Updated appointment of Councillors to Outside Organisations as per the attached schedule: Councillor P Hudson to replace Councillor S P Gaskin on the Staffordshire Police, Fire and Crime Panel. This supersedes EDR ref 074/19.	To ensure the Borough Council continues to be represented on outside organisations.	No	No	14/07/2021
329.12	Leader of the Council	To pay honorarium payments to reward staff for their increased effort during the Covid-19 pandemic	To reward workers with increased workload and whose effort during the Covid-19 pandemic has ensured continued high quality service to our residents and businesses. The level of payments take into account that we are a democratic organisation responsible for taxpayers' monies. The individual payments of £100 to £300, recognise the effort of those working at the sharpest end of delivering services.	No	No	13/07/2021